## TODAY IS AN ADVISORY DAY.

## \*\*Scholarship Spotlight\*\*

**Seniors**: Please check for scholarship opportunities! Students can view local scholarships by clicking My Profile in **Scoir** and then My Drive to access the scholarship spreadsheet. Directions are posted on your class of Schoology page. Here are some of the scholarships recently posted in Scoir:

**ASHRAE** - Application deadline **March 31st** 

Robert B. Graupensperger Scholarship - Application deadline April 3rd

MTEA Scholarship - Application deadline April 11th

Scott Nyland Scholarship - Application deadline April 3rd

Douglas Reist Memorial Award - Application deadline April 3rd

**Douglas Reist Communications Award** - Application deadline **April 3rd** 

Qualifications, information and applications for these scholarships can be found in **Scoir** along with other opportunities.

The School Counseling Office is planning a few **college campus field trips** for the month of April. These field trips are for sophomores and juniors. Depending on interest, we have tentatively scheduled visits to:

- Pennsylvania College of Health Sciences
- Arcadia University
- West Chester University and
- Lebanon Valley College

Interested students should check out the class of schoology pages for details. **Completed Permission Slips must be submitted to the Counseling Office by March 21st**. Seats are limited and priority will be given to upperclassmen. Submission of a permission slip does not guarantee a spot on the trip. We will review interest and confirm whether or not students will be able to attend by March 31st.

Are you interested in learning more about programs at Thaddeus Stevens College of Technology? Then sign up to meet with a representative from Stevens on Friday, March 10th at 8AM in the Counseling Office. Students can sign up on Scoir. If you're not sure how to sign up, please check your class of page on Schoology!

**Students interested in learning more about careers in the live event industry** should check out their class of page on schoology to learn about a field trip to Rock Lititz in April. Space is limited - applications to attend this event are open now and will close on March 17th, priority will be given to Juniors and Seniors.

Any senior who plans to major in education next year should check out the MTEA Scholarship! The scholarship provides a graduating senior who attends college for education with a \$2,000/year scholarship for 4 years (that's \$8,000 total!). Applications are available in the counseling office or Room 278.

**Attention Seniors:** Would you like to be part of the conversation to pick the theme for this year's graduation? Are you interested in speaking at your graduation? If you have interest in being part of the theme planning that will guide the graduation speeches, meet in Mrs. Kennedy's room, 259, after school today, March 8 and Monday, March 13. Come to one or both. Talk to Mrs. Kennedy or Mr. Ziegler for more details.

Want a chance to win a breakfast for your first period class? **Students Against Starvation is holding their annual Can Craziness!** Bring in cans for food to your homeroom class each week of March for a chance to win the tournament!

**Hershey Park will be hosting an interview day** on April 12<sup>th</sup> in Convo Hall. If you are interested in interviewing for the Hershey Park Summer Employment Program, visit your Schoology page and fill out the google form. More information will be sent out the beginning of April.

Everyone knows that March Madness is approaching...It's time to start strategizing. A way to play along and to have a chance at winning prizes is to enter our Bluetique bracket for \$1. Stop by the Bluetique for more information.

Attention 9th, 10th and 11th Grade Students: The High School Marching Band's Color Guard is now forming for the Fall 2023 season. Color Guard is an artistic performance sport that utilizes elements of ballet, jazz & modern dance choreography, as well as rhythmic gymnastics, and combines them with routines featuring equipment such as flags, rifles and sabres, all to visually represent the music being performed by the marching band. Absolutely no experience is required - we'll teach you everything you need to know at the upcoming basic skills clinics. Clinics will take place in the HS Band Room (Room 152) weekly from 3PM-4:30PM, beginning Thursday, March 9th. We need you to get involved! See Mr. Siegel in Room 152 with questions or to learn more about Color Guard!

THERE ARE NO HS SPORTS SCHEDULED FOR TODAY.